
DRAINAGE BOARD MINUTES            SEPTEMBER 27, 2021          ALL MEMBERS PRESENT 

 

Motion to approve minutes from 9/13/21 Kevin Nigh, 2nd Chris Ross, vote 3/0. 

 

Meiks Addition: Taylor Sumerford, county surveyor, reports Kevin Nigh had an additional catch basin added, which 

was needed. The catch basin has been in installed and it is working well.  

 

County Farm Drainage: Taylor Sumerford states he has spoken to Mark Fischer regarding the proposed drainage 

route that would need to cross his property. Mr. Fischer informed Taylor of a tentative location where he would like 

the tile to outlet; 300’ +/-  north of Amos Rd & 350 S. Another property, owned by Kenny Roell, would need to be 

crossed as well to get to Lewis creek with this route. Taylor will try to get in touch with Mr. Roell.  

 

Country Club Heights: Kevin Nigh states he did not get a chance to check out the new drain after the big rain last 

week, but he believes it’s working well since he didn’t receive any calls stating otherwise.  

 

Conns Creek: Chris Ross would like to know if there are trees in the creek, who is responsible for cleaning them out? 

After discussion, it is determined that the property owner would be responsible. However, the drainage board highly 

recommends the property owner contact the DNR before doing any work in a creek.  

 

Adjourn.  

 

DRAINAGE BOARD                                                                                                       SHELBY COUNTY, INDIANA 

 

 

____________________________        _____________________________                 ___________________________ 

      Don Parker, President         Chris Ross, Vice President                         Kevin Nigh, Member 

 


